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Board Direction 

BD-004556-19 

ABP-304436-19 
 

 

At a meeting held on 20/11/2019, the Board considered the report of the Planning 

Inspector, as well as the documents and submissions on file, in relation to the 

proposed back-filling of a quarry void with soil and stone waste, together with 

associated infrastructure and site works, at Bay Lane Quarry, St. Margaret’s in North 

County Dublin.  

 

Having regard to the size, scale, location and limited duration of the proposed 

development and the proximity of source material, the Board determined that the 

proposed development constitutes development that falls within the definition of 

infrastructure in the Seventh Schedule of the Planning and Development Act 2000, 

as amended, but is considered not to be of strategic importance by reference to the 

requirements of Section 37A(2)(a), (b) and (c) of the Act.  An application for 

permission for the proposed development directly to An Bord Pleanála under Section 

37E of the Act is therefore not required. 

 

 

 

 

Board Member:  Date: 20/11/2019 

 Dave Walsh   

 

 


